Bay Village Press Release
03/18/2019

On March 12, at 12:10am, Bay Village Police stopped a vehicle on Wolf Road at Columbia Road
for an equipment violation. When officers spoke with the operator and passenger, a male and a
female, both Parma natives, they could smell the overwhelming fumes of raw and burnt
marijuana. The two individuals and the vehicle were searched. Numerous items of drug
paraphernalia were found inside the vehicle. Both individuals were cited and released at the
scene.
On March 13, 2019 at 3:35am, Bay Village Police stopped a vehicle on Lake Road at Bradley
Road for a moving traffic violation. The male operator, a 56 year old Avon Lake resident,
appeared to be under the influence of alcohol. The impaired operator refused to take any field
sobriety tests and was placed under arrest. On station, the operator refused to submit to an
Intoxilyzer breath test. The operator is facing charges in Rocky River Municipal Court.
On March 14, 2019 at 2:10am, a Bay Village Officer noticed a suspicious vehicle operating at a
high rate of speed on Walmar Road. After catching up to the vehicle, the officer ran the license
plate which showed that the registered owner, a 20-year-old Cleveland male, did not have a
valid driver’s license. When officers spoke with the individuals inside the vehicle, they found a
male and female who gave conflicting stories of what they were doing in the area at that time
of night. And both appeared to be under the influence of drugs. The male operator, a 38 year
old Cleveland resident was arrested for OVI and for having an active warrant. The female
passenger, also a 38 year old Cleveland resident, gave false information to officers who quickly
found that she also had an active warrant. The pair was taken into custody and the vehicle was
towed. The operator is facing new charges in Rocky River Municipal Court.

